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Latest Cheshire News 

Three men face charges relating to animal welfare offences 
Three men have been summoned to court to face animal welfare charges. 

Following an investigation by Cheshire Police, the Crown Prosecution Service has authorised for Peter Jones, 
66, of Birds Lane, Bunbury, John Simpson, 61, of Huxley Lane, Chester, and David Woolley, 67, of Hatton Hall 
Lane, Chester, to be charged with duty of person responsible for animal to ensure welfare - Animal Welfare 
Act 2006. The charges relate to an incident which occurred on Saturday 9 November 2024, that involved 
concerns over animal welfare near Tarporley. The men are due to stand trial at Chester Magistrates’ Court 
on Monday 8 September. 

 

Man who thought he was talking to 12-year-old girl on line jailed for sex offences 
A man who thought he was talking to a 12-year-old girl online has been jailed for 10 years 
for trying to meet up with her for sex. 

Ciaran Clark from Ross Street, Widnes appeared at Chester Crown Court on 17 March to be 
sentenced after pleading guilty to arranging or facilitating the commission of a child sex 
offence - rape/assault by penetration of child under 13 and being an adult attempting to 
engage in sexual communication with a child. As well as the jail term he was also ordered to 
sign the Sex Offenders Register for life and handed a Sexual Harm Prevention Order. 

Officers from Cheshire Constabulary’s Online Child Abuse Investigation Team (OCAIT) were alerted to Clark’s 
illegal activity after he was caught in the act by an undercover officer pretending to be a 12-year-old child in 
an online chatroom. Detectives immediately arrested the 46-year-old on 31 December 2024. The detectives 
remained on duty to ensure he was charged and remanded on New Years Day. 

DC Faye Taylor from Cheshire Constabulary’s OCAIT team said: “Clark was unaware he was sending his 
warped messaging to an undercover officer. He’d even booked a hotel room in anticipation of meeting the 
child. This is what makes us so determined to catch these people and stay on duty to make sure they are 
remanded into custody. Even though he was talking to an adult, he was unaware, and the intent was there - 
his messages were despicable. As a team we are driven to stop people like Clark in their tracks and we will do 
all we possibly can to protect children at risk from these predatory paedophiles.” 

 

Police in West Cheshire take part in National business crime awareness week 
Police in the Western area of Cheshire have been taking part in the National Association of Business Crime 
Partnership’s awareness week. 

The awareness week has been running since 17 March and concludes on 23 March. 
The campaign has been organised by the National Association of Business Crime 
Partnerships and is supported by the National Business Crime Centre (NBCC). The 
aim is to highlight the benefits a Business Crime Reduction Partnership (BCRP) 
presence can bring to an area. That includes highlighting working relationships 
between the police, BCRP staff and its members. 

The week gave the team from the Cheshire West and North Wales BCRP the opportunity to showcase 
different approaches to business crime prevention and demonstrate the partnership work that helps 



safeguard the people who live, work and socialise in towns and cities across the UK. It will also help to raise 
awareness of the issues affecting towns and cities and encourage collaboration work to develop long term 
solutions. 

Here in West Cheshire the BCRP team has carried out business engagement visits with officers and PCSOs 
from Northwich, Chester and Ellesmere Port Local Policing Units. They hosted business crime training 
sessions for BCRP members which included making them aware of items used in shoplifting offences such as 
foil lined bags and de-taggers, ways to report to Police and other authorities as well as highlighting the full 
benefits of being a BCRP member. They also visited a number of shops in the three areas including Chester 
City Centre and Cheshire Oaks alongside officers and PCSOs to give out valuable crime prevention advice. 

CI Dan Reynolds said: “By working together we can take a stand against 
business crime and show that collectively we’re determined to deter thieves 
and criminals who see shops and businesses as an easy target. I hope that 
this continued collaboration goes from strength to strength to further 
improve our town and city centres.” 

Anneliese Budd, Business Crime Manager, Cheshire West & North Wales 
Business Crime Reduction Partnership said: “The BCRP has been successfully 
operating across Cheshire West for 20 Years. We’re pleased to have the support of Cheshire Constabulary 
during this campaign in our shared endeavour to tackle the problem of retail theft and business crime across 
the county.” 

NBCC lead, Supt Patrick Holdaway commented: “This is an excellent initiative and will demonstrate the 
importance of BCRPs in reducing crime and ASB across our towns and cities. Weeks like this not only help to 
proactively tackle business crime, they also strengthen collaboration between BCRPs, police, local authorities, 
and businesses.” 

Find out more about BCRPs here 

 

A man who helped put his abuser behind bars shares his experience of the justice process 
A survivor of sexual abuse who wrote about his experience of working 
with the police to convict his abuser has had his book published. 

Adam Rainford came to Cheshire Constabulary’s headquarters in Winsford 
along with his partner, Carolyn Trembath, to hand a copy of his new book, 
The Seventh Magpie, to the investigating officer, PC Emma Hughes. The 
book documents Adam and Carolyn’s emotional journey through the 
investigation process to the moment his abuser is finally jailed. 

The abuser was David Mellor, now 90. He was a table tennis coach in Chester in the late 70s and early 80s. 
As a result of Adam bravely coming forward to police in 2017, Mellor was sentenced to five years in prison 
on 3 July 2019, after changing his plea to guilty for three charges of indecent assault on a boy. He was also 
made subject of a Sexual Harm Prevention Order. 

Adam said: “I can't give Emma enough praise - she was nothing short of brilliant. She looked after me and 
made sure the legal case ran properly and smoothly. When I started to struggle, Emma referred me to 
Survivors, who were also amazing. I was interviewed on Radio 4 to share my experience with the police and 
Survivors - before the programme had even finished on air, Survivors received a number of enquires as a 
result. I’m hoping this book helps more people feel they can come forward and get the justice they deserve. I 
won’t lie, it was a tough journey at times because the process made me face the trauma and the emotions 
that it triggered. But with support I came through it and saw David Mellor sent to prison where he belongs.” 

PC Emma Hughes said: “When someone makes that first step in contacting police for such a traumatic crime, 
we understand how important it is to treat them with sensitivity and respect. We support them through the 
process and signpost them to charities that can help them through having to relive traumatic experiences 
that may have been buried for many years. I can’t thank Adam enough for coming forward and helping us to 

https://nbcc.police.uk/partnerships/business-crime-reduction-partnerships-bcrp


put this man in jail. He went through so much but bravely carried it through to the end. The change from 
being a victim to becoming a survivor when their abuser is jailed is something to behold. It shows there is 
hope.” 

Duncan Craig Chief Executive Officer of the charity We Are Survivors said: “This is a truly heartfelt account 
which shines an authentic light on the experiences of a male survivor. Adam’s brutal honesty makes this 
essential reading for anyone wanting to understand male victimhood through the eyes of a real survivor!” 

 

Man banned from street drinking in Crewe 
A 57-year-old man has been banned from street drinking and from several convenience 
stores across Crewe. 

Stephen Taylor, of Coleridge Way, Crewe, was handed Criminal Behaviour Order (CBO) at 
Crewe Magistrates' Court on Tuesday 18 March, following an application by Crewe Beat 
Team. The CBO lasts for three years and under the order, the 57-year-old has been 
banned from entering the Grand Junction Retail Park and Crewe Town Centre for three 
years. Taylor, has also been banned from being drunk in a public place and from being in possession of an 
open alcohol container or consuming alcohol in a public place. 

PC Justin Taylor said: “Taylor was causing issues for visitors and staff alike with his repeated anti-social 
behaviour. With the help of staff and residents affected by his behaviour we were able to take action by 
building up enough evidence to obtain the order. If he is caught breaching this order he faces the risk of being 
sent to prison. Our team of officers will continue, with the help of the public and local businesses, to prevent 
and deter behaviour that negatively affects our communities.” 

If anyone does encounters Stephen Taylor breaching the restrictions of his orders, please contact Cheshire 
Police via the website or call 101. Alternatively, information can be given anonymously by contacting 
Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111. 

 

Man charged with burglary offences following incident in Warrington 
Officers investigating a burglary series in Warrington have charged a man in connection to the incidents. 

Mohammed Ladouoni, 31, of Wendell Street, Liverpool, was arrested by officers from Warrington's Proactive 
Policing Team at around 12.10pm on Friday 14 March in the Liverpool Road area of Warrington. Ladouoni 
has since been charged with three counts of burglary, attempted theft from the person, criminal damage, 
assaulting an emergency worker, resisting arrest and racially or religiously aggravated harassment. He 
appeared at Warrington Magistrates' Court on Saturday 15 March where he was released on conditional 
bail. He is next set to appear at Liverpool Crown Court on Friday 11 April. 

 

Arrests made and vehicles seized following illegal car meet in Alderley Edge 
Officers from multiple departments across the Constabulary worked together over the weekend dismantling 
an illegal car meeting in Alderley Edge, that resulted in a number of anti-social drivers being arrested, 
reports issued and cars seized. 

Over this past weekend, Saturday 15 March and Sunday 16 March, Cheshire Police officers responded to 
reports of anti-social and dangerous driving at two illegal car meets held on London Road, Alderley Edge. 
Despite dispersal orders being in place over the weekend designed to curb any anti-social and dangerous 
driving, a large number of spectators and drivers had arrived at the scene after the event had been heavily 
advertised on local social media channels - falsely claiming that it had been authorised by Cheshire Police. It 
was also reported many of the vehicles present had been illegally customised, witnessed driving in an anti-
social manner, racing and speeding well in excess of the 20mph speed limit for the road. 

http://www.cheshire.police.uk/tell-us


Local patrols supported by the Roads and Crime units were deployed to the car meet across the weekend to 
manage the scene and provide reassurance to concerned members of the local community. Officers 
conducted a number of actions under the Roads and Traffic Act, that included: 

• x23 traffic offence reports being issued 

• x18 section 163 stop checks 

• x7 section 59 warnings (in relation to anti-social driving and causing 
distress and annoyance) being issued 

• x3 vehicles being seized 

A number of speeding offences were also recorded and officers made a total of five arrests over the course 
of the weekend for offences including suspected drug driving and another for a number of dangerous driving 
offences. Local officers will also be following up on social media posts and footage they are aware of where 
offences are believed to have been committed. 

CI Zoe Bowden, of Macclesfield Command, said: “Despite a dispersal order being in place to deter any 
dangerous or anti-social driving and making it abundantly clear we will take action against anyone who 
chooses to breach it, we saw a significant number of drivers and spectators flocking to the area after several 
posts on social media falsely advertised that the event had been authorised by Cheshire Police. Some of those 
showing off their cars in front of crowds of people can be tempted to put their foot down and that’s when it 
becomes dangerous, not just for the pedestrians watching the spectacle, but for innocent motorists who are 
also legally using the roads. 

"This operation was the culmination of several departments within the Constabulary working together to 
fulfil our duty of care of protecting the public and those using on our roads and I do hope the actions our 
officers have taken over the weekend deter any future wannabe racers who think they can abuse the rules of 
the road and get away without any repercussions." 

If you have any concerns or information on any criminal activity taking place, please contact us on 101 or dial 
999 if it is an emergency. 

 

Warrington teenager sentenced for manslaughter of mother 
An 18-year-old who admitted causing the death of his mother in Warrington has been detained indefinitely 
under the Mental Health Act. 

Frederico Canuzo, from Warrington, appeared at Liverpool Crown Court on Tuesday 18 March 2025 where 
he was sentenced. He previously pleaded guilty to the manslaughter of his mother, 48-year-old Chintzia 
McIntyre, on the grounds of diminished responsibility on Monday 27 January 2025. When passing sentence, 
a judge ruled that he should be made subject to a Hospital Order and a Restriction Order and will be 
detained at a secure hospital until such a time he is deemed no longer to be a risk to the community. 

At around 9.40am on Tuesday 29 August 2023, Cheshire Police received reports of a woman being attacked 
outside her home address in Phoenix Place, Great Sankey. Police and ambulance teams were sent to the 
scene, but Chintzia was sadly pronounced dead. It was determined she had suffered significant head injuries 
after being hit with a claw hammer. The report had been made to police by her husband, who became aware 
of the attack after he received a notification sent to his phone from his video doorbell while he was working 
away in a different area of the country. The activations had shown Canuzo attacking Chintzia, before fleeing 
from the scene. 

Officers subsequently discovered Canuzo had boarded a train heading to London Euston. British Transport 
Police and the Metropolitan Police were informed and arrested him as he arrived on the platform in London. 
Canuzo was transported back to Cheshire and the following day, 30 August, he was charged with murder. He 
entered a guilty plea to manslaughter which was accepted by the prosecution based on medical evidence. 



DI Eli Atkinson, who led the investigation, said: “This was an exceptionally traumatic incident for all those 
involved, especially Chintzia's family and neighbours and emergency services who tried to help her. While 
nothing can ever be done to bring Chintzia back, I do hope that the conclusion of this case will bring her 
family some closure. Our thoughts remain with Chintzia’s friends and family at this time, and we would like to 
thank them for their assistance throughout our investigation.” 

 

Prolific sex offender found guilty after almost three decades on the run 
A prolific sex offender who stole an innocent man’s identity and spent almost three decades on the run has 
been found guilty of numerous sexual offences against young boys. 

Richard Burrows was found guilty of 54 offences on Monday 17 March 2025 at Chester 
Crown Court, including indecent assault of boys, buggery, attempted buggery and 
indecency with a child. The 80-year-old, of HMP Altcourse, had already pleaded guilty to 
43 offences, including indecent assault of boys, making indecent images of children, 
possession of indecent images of children and four counts of possession of false identity 
documents with intent, at an earlier hearing. Burrows has been remanded in custody and 
will be sentenced on Monday 7 April for a total of 97 offences. 

The court heard how between 1968 and 1995 Burrows systematically abused 24 young boys across the 
Cheshire, West Midlands and West Mercia areas. The offences in Cheshire occurred between 1969 and 1971 
while he was working as a Housemaster, looking after vulnerable children at Danesford Children’s Home in 
Congleton. His victims in the West Midlands and West Mercia areas were also all young boys who were 
abused between 1968 and 1995, the majority through local Scout groups where Burrows worked as a leader. 

In each case, he befriended the victims by using his position of trust over them and their personal interests, 
such as radio communications or boating. After gaining their trust, and in many cases the trust of their 
families, Burrows then went on to sexually abuse the boys. While some of his victims attempted to speak out 
at the time, many simply did not feel that they would be believed. It was not until the 1990s, following 
revelations in relation to offences at other children's homes and institutions, that many of the victims had 
the confidence to come forward. 

Following the allegations in relation to the offences at Danesford Children’s Home, a large-scale investigation 
was launched by detectives from Cheshire Police in 1994. Burrows was initially arrested in April 1997 and 
was subsequently charged in May 1997 with two counts of buggery and 11 counts of indecent assault in 
relation to the offences in Cheshire and some in the West Midlands. After his initial appearance in 
magistrates’ courts, he was released on bail by the court and was due to attend a further hearing at Chester 
Crown Court on Monday 8 December 1997. However, Burrows failed to attend and officers subsequently 
discovered that he had disappeared. 

Over the past 27 years detectives from Cheshire Police have been carrying out multiple enquiries to locate 
him. This included several wanted appeals and four Crimewatch appeals on national television as well as 
following up numerous leads, none of which indicated Burrows had left the country. The investigation also 
included enquiries with various agencies and institutions within the UK as well as border and international 
checks, however there was no trace of him either within or outside of the UK. Burrows remained on the 
Cheshire Police wanted list throughout the 27-year period and his case was regularly reviewed. Despite the 
officers’ best efforts, there was no trace until April 2023 when detectives from the force's Serious and 
Organised Crime Unit used specialist software to search for any possible images of Burrows online. 

After searching through billions of images, the system came back with a match for a man using the name of 
Peter Smith who was living in Chalong in Phuket, Thailand. ‘Peter’ had an active interest in sailing and had 
previously been working at an advertising company in Phuket. He had even featured in the local news in 
2019 when he retired from his job. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
Matching facial features between 'Peter Smith' and Richard Burrows. 

Following further enquiries, officers discovered that Burrows had stolen the name Peter Smith from an 
acquaintance who was terminally ill. This allowed him to fraudulently obtain a 'genuine' passport in 1997 
and so leave the country without detection. After confirming that ‘Peter’ was in fact Burrows, officers 
contacted the National Crime Agency (NCA) and the Crown Prosecution Service (CPS) and began the process 
to extradite him to the UK. Before that process was formally commenced, officers became aware of 
Burrows’ intention to return to the UK travelling under the alias of Peter Smith. The NCA informed Thai 
authorities and monitored his travel back to the UK. He was arrested as soon as he landed at Heathrow. 
Following his arrest, Burrows was subsequently charged in relation to further offences in Cheshire, the West 
Midlands and West Mercia which had been reported since his disappearance. A number of victims had come 
forward at different times to different police forces over the years as a result of media and Crimewatch 
appeals and because they felt the time was right for them to tell their story. Some victims also came forward 
on seeing that Burrows had been arrested. 

Following the verdict, DI Eleanor Atkinson, who had led the investigation, said: “Our determination to locate 
Burrows over the past 27 years has not faltered and I welcome the verdict reached by the jury. It is clear that 
he is a prolific sex offender. He systematically abused his victims, specifically targeting vulnerable boys in 
order to fulfil his own sexual gratification. 

“Following his initial charges in 1997, Burrows knew he was guilty but rather than face the consequences of 
his actions, he acted like a coward and fled the country using a stolen identity taken from an unwell man. In 
emails that we have found since his arrest, Burrows described how he has spent the past three decades ‘living 
in paradise’, while his victims have all been left to suffer as they struggled to try and rebuild their lives. 

“Thankfully, following our determination, he has finally been held accountable for his actions and is now 
behind bars where he belongs. It was clear throughout his trial that he did not feel remorse and had not 
thought at any point while living abroad about the impact his abuse had on his young victims. While his 
victims will never be able to forget what happened to them, I hope that the fact that Burrows has now been 
held accountable will finally provide them with some closure. Sadly, four of his victims have now passed away 
and so did not get to see justice served. I also hope that this case acts as a warning to any other wanted 
suspects – demonstrating that no matter how long you hide, we will find you and you will be held 
accountable.” 

DI Atkinson added: “Cheshire Constabulary takes any allegation of sexual offences extremely seriously, no 
matter how long ago they relate to, as this case shows. Any allegation will be thoroughly investigated, with 
the wishes and needs of the victim as our main priority. Victims should never feel ashamed to talk about 
what they have been subjected to. They will receive the help and support they need from our specialist 
officers, as well as from other support agencies we work alongside, and all victims of sexual offences have 
the right to anonymity for life.” 

Sexual offences can be reported to Cheshire Constabulary via https://www.cheshire.police.uk/ro/report or 
by calling 101. They can also be reported anonymously to Crimestoppers, via Crimestoppers on 0800 555 
111 or https://crimestoppers-uk.org/give-information/forms/give-information-anonymously. If you have any 
specific information relating to the Burrows case which you wish to share, please visit 
https://mipp.police.uk/operation/07CH23D51. 

 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cheshire.police.uk%2Fro%2Freport%2520or%2520by%2520calling%2520101&data=05%7C02%7CDaniel.Hind%40cheshire.police.uk%7Cca4095c0125f43f82b5f08dd5cbe2907%7C0ce2112857c447589f3969bc679e12bf%7C0%7C0%7C638768694028830618%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=gUHlJZCtL%2FVVUmJu7%2BkNDTd9b%2F%2F8dHmOCy5WIAvQ9FQ%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cheshire.police.uk%2Fro%2Freport%2520or%2520by%2520calling%2520101&data=05%7C02%7CDaniel.Hind%40cheshire.police.uk%7Cca4095c0125f43f82b5f08dd5cbe2907%7C0ce2112857c447589f3969bc679e12bf%7C0%7C0%7C638768694028830618%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=gUHlJZCtL%2FVVUmJu7%2BkNDTd9b%2F%2F8dHmOCy5WIAvQ9FQ%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcrimestoppers-uk.org%2Fgive-information%2Fforms%2Fgive-information-anonymously&data=05%7C02%7CDaniel.Hind%40cheshire.police.uk%7Cca4095c0125f43f82b5f08dd5cbe2907%7C0ce2112857c447589f3969bc679e12bf%7C0%7C0%7C638768694028844748%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=bgvSmuokHMqLdRPXAoAMDSTNsf06iaw55Z4capdYADM%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmipp.police.uk%2Foperation%2F07CH23D51&data=05%7C02%7CDaniel.Hind%40cheshire.police.uk%7Cca4095c0125f43f82b5f08dd5cbe2907%7C0ce2112857c447589f3969bc679e12bf%7C0%7C0%7C638768694028857913%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=CMMJglZlm2BQK3FLaRmVaWQBOlaFMcxkTUg1B7%2FtvGk%3D&reserved=0


Three arrested following immigration visit in Lymm 
Officers from Cheshire Constabulary joined forces with the Home Office on Friday and conducted a joint 
immigration visit at a car wash in Lymm. 

At around 10.30am on Friday 14 March, officers from the Northern Protective Vulnerable People Team 
joined Immigration Enforcement officers in conducting a visit at a car wash on Knutsford Road, Lymm. Whilst 
in attendance, officers arrested a 26-year-old man on suspicion of immigration offences and was taken into 
custody. Two other men, 26 and 28 were arrested by immigration officers and the pair have subsequently 
bailed and served with civil penalty notices. 

Following the visit, PC Dave Carr of the Foreign National Offenders Team, said: “We know that many 
extremely vulnerable people come to the UK in the pursuit of a better life, however, we have seen in several 
instances in Cheshire alone that these people are instead being criminally exploited. This criminal exploitation 
of vulnerable people is an extremely serious matter and we continually work with our partner organisations, 
such as the Home Office and Immigration Enforcement, in tackling the issue within our communities and 
providing any victims we identify with the correct support they need. Moving forward, I'd strongly urge 
anyone within the local community to come forward with any information or suspicions they have and report 
them to us, so, together, we can help protect the vulnerable and punish the perpetrators.” 

Insp Ian Nesbitt, of North West Immigration Compliance and Enforcement, added: “Today’s arrest forms part 
of our crackdown on those who abuse our immigration system and exploit vulnerable people. Sadly, we know 
that illegal workers are often sold false promises about their ability to settle and work in the UK, with rogue 
employers then subjecting them to squalid conditions. This must stop. Our message is clear – illegal workers, 
and those who employ them, will be identified and will face the full force of the law.” 

Anyone with concerns about immigration crime in their local community can contact Cheshire Police via 101 
or visit https://www.cheshire.police.uk/tua/tell-us-about/soh/seen-or-heard/ 

 

 

Latest Cheshire Appeals 
 

Appeal for information following theft in Chester 
Officers investigating reports of a theft in Chester are appealing for anyone with any information to get in 
touch with them. 

On Friday 14 March, police received reports of a theft from a compound known as the Ranger Cabin 
Compound, in Countess of Chester Country Park, Chester. The incident involved the theft of signage and 
associated equipment for use during the Chester Parkrun. The incident is believed to have occurred at some 
point between Sunday 9 March and Wednesday 12 March. Officers are now asking anyone who witnessed 
what happened, saw anyone carrying Parkrun equipment from the compound into the Countess of Chester 
Hospital Car Park across those dates or has any other information to get in touch with them. 

PC Chaloner said: “We have been conducting enquiries in relation to this incident and we would like to ask 
anyone who witnessed what happened to contact us. The same goes for anyone who has any information, 
has seen anything suspicious around the time of the incident, or has any relevant footage or wildlife cameras 
which could aid officers in their investigation.” 

You can report information via cheshire.police.uk/tell-us or call 101, quoting IML-2047393. 

 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cheshire.police.uk%2Ftua%2Ftell-us-about%2Fsoh%2Fseen-or-heard%2F&data=05%7C02%7CArchie.Richards%40cheshire.police.uk%7C04f099b5fc364aec44da08dd63025296%7C0ce2112857c447589f3969bc679e12bf%7C0%7C0%7C638775583798888975%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=0vmBKW6KMrVNrEahEJOVzP6GCFGUKsSpRbQPq7OugIg%3D&reserved=0


Police appeal for help in tracing wanted Widnes man 
Police are appealing for help in tracing a wanted Widnes man. 

Travis McDonnell, 20, is wanted on recall to prison and is believed to be residing in 
the Widnes area. McDonnell is described as a white, with brown hair that is receding 
at the hairline. He is 5 feet 11 inches tall and of medium build. 

Anyone with information on his whereabouts can call 101 or 999 if sighted and quote 
reference 25000224410. 

 

Appeal to trace wanted man from Greater Manchester 
Police are appealing for help in tracing a wanted man from Greater Manchester. 

Macauley Coutts is wanted in relation to a burglary in Macclesfield. The 29-year-old described as white, 5’6" 
tall, of slim build, and with light brown hair and brown eyes. Coutts is from Greater Manchester and has links 
to the Wythenshawe area. 

Anyone with any information regarding the whereabout of Coutts is asked to contact Cheshire Police via the 
website or on 101, quoting 25000184978. 

 

Police appeal to trace wanted man from Warrington 
Police are appealing for help in tracing a wanted man from Warrington. 

Levi Taylor is wanted for failing to appear at court. The 32-year-old is described as 
white, around 5'6" tall, with short brown/fair hair and green eyes. Taylor is from 
Warrington and has links to the Latchford and Great Sankey areas of the town. 

Anyone with any information regarding the whereabouts of Taylor is asked to 
contact Cheshire Police via the website or on 101, quoting 24001027500. 

 

Cheshire Police appeal for help in finding missing teenager from Widnes 
Cheshire Police are appealing for help in finding a missing teenager from Widnes. 

Kayden King (16) was last seen on Sunday 16 March and police are becoming 
increasingly concerned for his welfare. 

Inspector Nick Bamber said: “We are conducting a number of enquiries to locate 
Kayden. He has links to the Wythenshaw, Oldham, Bury, and the Chorley area. If 
anyone sees Kayden, I’d urge them to contact us so that we can make sure he is safe 
and well. I would also appeal directly to Kayden to contact us to let us know that you 
are safe and well.” 

Anyone with information is asked to contact Cheshire Police on 101, quoting reference 
IML 2048999. 

 

Police release CCTV image following armed robbery in Frodsham 
Detectives investigating an armed robbery at a shop in Frodsham have released a CCTV image of a man they 
are looking to identify. 



At around 4.50pm on today, Tuesday 18 March, an unknown 
man armed with a knife entered a convenience store on Main 
Street, Frodsham and demanded money from the shop worker. 
The man then fled the scene with a quantity of cash. An 
investigation into the incident is ongoing and officers are 
continuing to appeal for information. 

DS Kate Palin said: “This distressing incident has left a staff 
member extremely shaken and I want to make it clear that we 
are doing all we can to locate the offender and bring him to 
justice. As part of our investigation we’ve now released a CCTV image of a man we are looking to identify. I 
would urge anyone who thinks that they know the identity of the man pictured to get in touch. The same 
goes for anyone who witnessed anything suspicious, or anyone with any CCTV or dashcam footage which 
may our investigation.” 

Anyone with information is urged to contact Cheshire Police via the website quoting IML 2050243 or call 
101. Information can also be passed on to Crimestoppers anonymously by calling 0800 555 111. 

 

Police appeal for witnesses following serious collision in Lymm 
Police are appealing for witnesses following a serious collision between two vehicles in Lymm. 

At 3.49pm on Monday 17 March a silver Lexus and a red Hyundai Tucson collided on Rectory Lane near to 
the junction with Rectory Gardens. The driver of the Hyundai, an 85-year-old man from Lymm, was taken to 
hospital with serious injuries and remains in a critical condition. The driver of the Lexus, a 56-year-old man 
from Lymm, was arrested on suspicion of driving whilst over the drug drive limit. 

Sgt Simon Degg said: “There were two pedestrians on Rectory Lane at the time of the collision who I would 
urge to make contact with us. The same goes for anyone who witnessed the collision but has not yet spoken 
to police, or anyone who has dashcam footage that may assist with our investigation.” 

Anyone with information should contact Cheshire Police on 101 or via the website quoting IML 2049442. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To find out further information about the Cheshire Neighbourhood Watch Association, to log into your 
account or for Cheshire Neighbourhood Watch Literature please visit our website: www.cheshirenw.org 

https://www.cheshire.police.uk/ro/report/
http://www.cheshire.police.uk/tell-us
http://www.cheshirenw.org/

